VPTC Board Meeting Agenda
February 1, 2016 @ 3:30pm at Northpoint Gathering Room

Attendance:  All teams had a representative present.

In the President’s absence, Acting President Clive McRaild called the meeting to order at 3:30pm.

Secretary’s Report

M/S Sue Twyman/Paul Thistlewaite to adopt the minutes of January 6th Board meeting as posted on the website.









CARRIED
Website update – thanks to our website team, we have a streamlined site. Feedback to Larry or Ben if you have difficulty finding specific items.

Treasurer’s Report
We have 344 paid up members, about 40 members fewer than last year at this time.

Account balances are:


Capital/Maintenance Fund
4721.39


General Fund


5070.77


ATGA Fund


  667.48

Petty Cash


  105.45

Checking Account total
           10459.64

Vice-President’s Report
ATGA – Bill Thomas advised that ATGA  recent clinics have had 12-20 members attending, and the Winning at Your Level program has not been as popular this season.  Chris is working on developing some new ideas.

 Recognition to

· new TenCap coordinators Bill Thomas and Deb Schoeberl

· 3.5 Green team for hosting MV invitational

· Chris and Dave Winslow for hosting M/W doubles Farnsworth playoffs, and STARs for hospitality

Upcoming events 

· Ken Gamble & Ruth Finch hosting mixed FW Playoffs, 3.5 Red hospitality February 5/6/7

· 2.0 Red hosting Valentine’s tournament February 13

· 2.5 Blue organizing February 14 court cleaning, with help of Ron Christiaens

· TenCap info session and vote February 17 at 7pm in Northpoint MP room

· Venture Out/Trilogy Invitational February 20

· Carl and Deb Morton hosting MV team playoffs, 1.5 team hospitality, February 20 if needed

· Jody Sander coordinating UTL 3.0 Blue hospitality, February 22/24/26/27

· EVSTL vote on TenCap February 26

· 3.5 blue hosting dinner at CanAm UTL February 29

· Move-up request forms due March 1

· Board meeting with responsibilities assigned for next year, March 2 3:30pm

EVSTL update

· Ralph Sharp was elected President for next year, Ben Wilford was elected as Scheduler

· EVSTL needs a coordinator for 1.5 level and for 75+ league

· TenCap discussion allowed each club to comment for 3 minutes on how things are going with this new system within their own clubs.  VP’s opinion was given by Bob Allan (read out), generally in support of the system, but with some amendments suggested. Roger Stevens will be invited to make a presentation and answer any questions before we have our club vote.

· Team membership requirements bylaw proposal will increase the number of members required per team.  It will be voted on at February 26 meeting. Clive will be spearheading an ad hoc committee to develop some amendments which will mitigate negative effects on Viewpoint teams.

· Wheelchair tennis demo at TowerPoint was well received at their club

Sunshine Acres promotion

· consensus of group was that we should kick off a year-long drive at the November general meeting

Pajama Party event

· 4.0 ladies team would like to sponsor this as a special event next November on a trial basis

Move-up requests

· are due March 1 and forms are available under the Bylaws & Policies tab on the website

Fundraiser 

· special event outside the club being coordinated by a few ladies,  with profits being donated to the tennis club for capital purchases

Defibrillator access

· park has bought a new defibrillator for the East courts, as well as a safe for storage.  The safe combination will be known to all members.  The storage area for the safe will be in the ladies washrooms. The safe should be installed this week. Steve will arrange to attend all team meetings to review the use and storage of defibrillator units, which are available on both courts.

New Business
New members photo board – Karalee will approach club photographers to help with this project.

Event Book – Sue Twyman reminded us about reports required after hosting an event, to help people hosting that event in the future.  Sue is willing to help your event organizers in advance.

Steve reminded everyone that the red emergency medical forms need to be kept up to date.  New forms are in the top drawer of the file cabinet in the east courts shed. 

Deb S  (#3100) has some extra shirts for $22 in case new team members need them.

Meeting adjourned at 4:32 pm.

